
From: Weaver, Dorothy <DWeaver@dew.sc.gov>
To:

Date: 6/15/2016 11:07:35 AM
Subject: Proviso 83.5

Attachments: Leatherman. Lucus. letter. 6.15.2016.pdf

Dear members of the General Assembly:

Please see the attached letter respectfully requesting that the Governor's veto on Proviso 83.5 be sustained in order 
to ensure that the Department of Employment and Workforce be able to continue to protect the integrity of the 
unemployment insurance trust fund and to keep businesses' unemployment insurance taxes low.

Please let me know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this in more detail.

Dorothy S. Weaver
Deputy Director of Communications and Marketing 
South Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce 
Office: (803) 737-2013
1550 Gadsden Street, Columbia, SC 29202
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